## Through the

# DARKROOM DOOR



Monthly publication of the Cleveland Photographic Society

1549 Superior Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44114

January 1994 Volume 68, Number 8

## **Update from the Board of Trustees**

everal matters of interest to CPS members were discussed at the December 14th Board meeting. An important issue raised was that of who will be put in charge of soliciting camera stores for advertising in the Darkroom Door. It was agreed that the job will not be the responsibility of the Publicity Committee, but will be left to another member or members, yet to be named. Those interested in serving should contact Ruth Morrison.

Three new club members were approved at the meeting and we wish to welcome them. They are: **David P. Locke**, **Ben Spyke**, and **Edward L. Wright**. Welcome to CPS!

Considerable attention was given to the housekeeping condition of the clubroom. The board agreed that Ruth Morrison will draw up a list of cleaning duties and a contract will be let for bids.

A Nominations Committee was selected to recommend candidates for the upcoming election to Board members. Positions to be filled include: President, Vice President, Treasurer, and (usually) four Trustees. Officers serve for one year and Trustees from one to three years. Nominations can also be made from the floor. The Committee (Bill Gance, Sue Telecky, and Jim Wheeler) would like suggestions for the slate. For more information, contact the Chairman, Bill Gance (886-3073).

### **CPS Member News**

erry Penca and Sue Telecky recently had prints accepted in the Cleveland State University Faces of Cleveland juried art show Dec. 3-21. Penca's photograph titled "Eclipse of the Soul" was shot using a pin-hole camera. He also took a Best B&W Print of the Show award for a photograph titled "Mona," entered through the Western Reserve Pictorialists national, PSA-sponsored, Inter-Club Print Competition.

Rita Byron will take her "Nature Fantasia" slide show to the Metroparks Rocky River Nature Center for a January 7th showing, as part of their regular Friday night series. She has recently been on extended trips to the south of France and along the New England coast.

Christine French earned a third-place ribbon in the 1993 Rockefeller Greenhouse Photo Competition.

Gerry Juskenas reports seeing a recent obituary notice for Al Murway. The CPS History shows Al was active in the club during the '60s, serving as the vice president for two terms (1963-65), and as the Darkroom Door editor in 1963.

### Casino Night at CPS

he Board of Trustees has accepted Robin Penca's plan for a Casino Night. It is to be held at the clubroom on Saturday, February 26th. Along with snacks and beverages there will be such games as roulette, black jack, and chuck cage (dice). An all-inclusive price will be announced later. This evening promises to be great fun for those who attend and even more fun for those who offer to help.

JANUARY ACTIVITIES							
2	3	4	5	6	7 Pictorial Slides	1 /8	
9	10	11 Board Meeting	12	13	14 Nature Prints	15	
16	17	18	19	20	21 Pictorial Prints	22	
23	24	25	26	27	28 Nature Slides	29	
30	31						

FEBRUARY ACTIVITIES							
		1	2	3	4 Creative	5	
6	7	8 Board Meeting	9	10	11 Photo Travel (Special Award)	12	
12	14	15	16 Penca's Portraiture Workshop	17	18 Pictorial Prints	19	
20	21	22	23	24	25 Nature Slides	26 Casino Night	
27	28						